Workforce Development Committee

3:00 p.m.
Wednesday, April 11, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present:
Jim Abraham, Barb Embacher, Nancy Genelin, Becki Hawkins, Lisa Hughes, Bev Mountain, Dennis Siemer, Karen Wagner, Gloria Zachow
Staff Present:


Heather Gleason and Diane Halvorson
I. Welcome and Introductions
Diane proposed the need for a new Chair for the WorkForce Development Committee and Bev Mountain volunteered to be the new Chair.  A motion to approve Bev Mountain as Chair was made by Karen Wagner and seconded by Nancy Genelin.  The motion carried. 

Bev Mountain called the meeting to order. 

II. 2012 Local Unified Plan Update
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed a draft of the Local Unified Plan. The plan reviews the local labor market including unemployment rates by county, job loss during the recession, and total employment/percentage, weekly wages and payroll wages by industry in South Central Minnesota.  A bubble chart shows the concentration and size of industries in our area.  

The plan also includes employment change and average wage by industry, unemployed persons to job vacancy ratio, employment projections by occupation, labor force participation, educational attainment and primary language of the labor force.  The plan also includes information gathered at Council meetings from employers and community partners on the following industries:  Construction/Trades, Health Care, Manufacturing, Social Assistance and Technology.  The plan indicates that labor market information is used to develop the demand occupation list, set an annual goal to place 75% in demand occupations, FastTRAC initiatives in healthcare and manufacturing, provide work readiness credentialing and focus business services on needs of key industries, and create more awareness of careers in the area such as the “Tour of Manufacturing.”   The plan includes two new initiatives to target services to teen parents on the MFIP program and youth from communities of color.  Lastly, the plan identifies regional initiatives including FastTRAC, Economic Growth Collaborative, Building Health Care Education Pathways for Regional Employment Needs and Right Skills Now.  
There was some discussion on changing the workshop offerings at the WorkForce Center to include topics such as social media.  It was suggested to offer prerecorded videos that are viewable online.

A motion to approve the 2012 Local Unified Plan Update was made by Jim Abraham and seconded by Denny Siemer.  The motion carried.    

The next meeting of the WorkForce Development Committee will be Wednesday, August 8th at 3:00 p.m.
The meeting adjourned. 
